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TOWN OF LEMPSTER 
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
Approved Meeting Minutes  

January 10, 2023 
 

Board Present: Mary Grenier, Everett Thurber and Traci Homol 
Administrative Assistant Robin Cantara 

 
 

Others Present: David Richards, Barbara Richards, Kevin Onnela, Jennifer Gildner-Blinn and Read 
Gildner-Blinn, Daryl Simino, Phil Tirrell, Scott Fusco, Ben Nelson, George Hebert and Scott 
Goodspeed. 

Mary called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
The Board reviewed and approved the payroll and accounts payable manifest.   

 
Approve/amend the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on December 27, 2022.  Everett moves to 
accept the minutes as written, seconded by Traci; all in favor. 
 
Old Business 
  

  

Highway Department: 
  

Mary announced that the Board will be setting aside the unanticipated revenue received from 
the State (SB401) for the Shrenk and Mountain Road Bridges. 

 
Long Pond Wharf Replacement – Scheduled for replacement in the fall of 2023; waiting on 
a quote from Daniels Construction. 

   
 Culverts - 2023 
 
Transfer Station: 
 

Fee Schedule- no decision, vote to take place after Town Meeting.  
 

New Business 
 

Sullivan County Commissioners Ben Nelson and George Hebert presented the top 10 projects the 
County is working on; see attached list. 

 
Department Reports 

  
 

Highway Department-  
FEMA is requiring hydraulic studies on four separate locations of damage; Daryl has contacted 
Michie to utilize their on-staff engineer. 

 
Administrative and Correspondence 
   
2023 Budget and Warrant – The Board will review for approval /changes at the January 24, 2023 
Selectmen’s Meeting. 
    
Quonset hut bid opening; one bid received for $305.00, accepted by the Board – AKSA Construction. 
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Intents to cut signed by the Board: Map/Lot 218-18, Lawrence Johnson Lot & Map/Lot 201-2. 

Public Participation 

Post Office Update:  The question was raised as to the opening date for the Lempster Post Office; Daryl 
explained that due to several delays caused by the Alstead Post Office there is currently no known opening 
date for the Lempster Post Office.  The electronic intel needs to be completed prior to opening for 
business, intel installation is handled in house by the Postal Service. 

Mary is asking for any interested resident to serve on the UVLSRPC to fill her vacancy in March. 

Traci reported that several locations have been broken into recently; if anyone hears of or is a victim of a 
break-in to please contact her directly.  

Everett commended Daryl on his saving the Town close to $1,500.00 on salt delivered in error to the high-
way department.  Rather than the company removing the salt, they sold it to the Town at 50% off. 

Traci moves to adjourn the regular meeting at 8:09 PM; seconded by Everett, all in favor. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Robin Cantara 
Administrative Assistant 
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